TOWN OF WASHINGTON

Bryan Memorial Town Hall

Washington Depot, CT

PLANNING COMMISSION

MINUTES 

April 1, 2014

7:30






 Upper Level Mtg Room

Members Present:
Mr. Frank, Mr. Rimsky, Mr. Carey, Ms. Jahnke

Members Absent:
Ms. Gager

Alternates Present:

Mr. Bedini

Alternates Absent:



Staff Present:


Ms. White, Ms. Hill

Also:



Mr. Hileman

Mr. Frank, called the meeting to order at 7:30 pm.

Seated:
Rimsky, Frank, Jahnke, Carey, Bedini

Consideration of the Minutes:

Special Meeting – 3/6/14

The commissioners considered the minutes of the March 6, 2014 Special Planning Commission Meeting.

Motion:
to accept the March 6, 2014 Special Meeting Minutes of the Planning Commission as submitted, by Mr. Carey, seconded by Mr. Jahnke, passed by 5-0 vote.

Special Meeting – 3/18/14

The commissioners considered the minutes of the March 18, 2014 Special Planning Commission Meeting. 

Motion:
to accept the March 18, 2014 Special Meeting Minutes of the Planning Commission as submitted, by Mr. Carey, seconded by Mr. Jahnke, passed by 5-0 vote.

Other Business:

Plan of Conservation and Development

Ms. Hill stated that she is waiting to hear back from Mr. Looney at Milone & MacBroom regarding the revisions of the maps 

Mr. Bedini noted that Mr. Looney indicated that some of the revisions suggested by the Planning Commission could not be done without further information. 

Mr. Frank noted that the Planning Commission should review the Generalized Future Land Use Map in more detail.  Ms. Hill stated that she was not sure if that map had been edited yet.  The commissioners agreed that they would review this map at the May 6, 2014 Planning Commission Meeting.

Mr. Hileman said that he received all of the comments on the Draft POCD appendices and has addressed all of them.

There was a lengthy discussion about the “Journey to Work” data, which includes statistics concerning the number of jobs in town, the number of workers who live in town, and the number of commuters who work in Town.  It was noted that the percentage of the Town of Washington’s workforce residing within the Town is rather high compared to the surrounding towns because of the number of private educational institutions in the Town of Washington.

Mr. Hileman distributed CDs with the Draft POCD to the commissioners and Ms. Hill.  

Mr. Frank noted that the Planning Commission decided that they would first circulate the present Draft POCD to the other Town boards and commissions and officials who would be involved in the implementation of the proposed Action Agendas.  The Planning Commission would then consider their comments and changes made as needed.  After the appropriate changes were made to the draft, it would be considered the Public Hearing Draft and made available for public comment.

Mr. Frank feels that it is important to receive prior input from the other Town commissions.  Mr. Bedini agreed with Mr. Frank.

There was a brief discussion regarding the editing procedure.  It was the consensus that Ms. Hill would send out the CD containing the draft to the various commissions and request a response not later than May 15, 2014.  Mr. Rimsky stated that he feels the other commissions’ comments are necessary prior to soliciting public comment.

Mr. Hileman distributed a statement that he asked the commissioners to consider as a preamble to the updated POCD.

There was a brief discussion regarding the trend of demographics within the Town of Washington.

Plaza Improvements

Mr. Rimsky stated that the Plaza Improvement Committee has met several times.  He reported that they are following the State’s required procedure in selecting a contractor for the DOT Grant that the Town of Washington has received for improvements within the Depot.

It was noted that the Committee has chosen six contractors to be interviewed for the job.  Mr. Rimsky stated that the committee used score sheets to choose the contractors and these results were then sent to the State for review.

He stated that the Plaza Improvements Committee is now going to work on a set of concerns that should be addressed within the Depot with this grant.

Administrative Business:

There was no Administrative Business to discuss.

Adjournment:

Motion:  
to adjourn at 9:05 pm, by Mr. Rimsky, seconded by Mr. Bedini.

Mr. Frank adjourned the meeting.
SUBMITTED SUBJECT TO APPROVAL:

________________________

Shelley White, Land Use Clerk 
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A recording of this meeting is available to the public in the Land Use Office.
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